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2017 Tool Themes 

Your Committee has put together the tool themes for this 

year as follows: 

 

 

 

Attending Meetings and Functions 

Participation in club events, including meetings, will require that you wear 

covered footwear, do not lift objects beyond your capabilities, and keep 

covered any sharp edges on displayed tools. You must be a paid up member 

to attend meetings. Your insurance cover expires if you are not a member, 

April Green coloured tools 

May Small Tool Boxes 

June Self made tool 

  

U.S.A. Kelly  Works 

Broad axe  

Why are identical  spanners 

left and right handed ?  
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Tools from the 1897 Sears Roebuck Consumer Guide  
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Membership fees for 2017  

Membership  $55    If Toolchest is included  $87 

Associate Member  $25  [ Partner of member ] 

Fees  due at the February meeting.  

Direct debit : Hand Tool Preservation Society WA    

BSB 306 127   Acc. 004151-7   [ Put name in details ] 

Next Meeting\ 

Thursday  6th April 2017 

We meet at the Anglican Church Hall, Washer Street, East 

Victoria Park at 7:30 pm for the display and discussion of 

your tools. The formal meeting begins at 7.45 pm. 

     *********************************************************  
Annual Tool Sale 

Saturday 22 nd April at the Guildford Town Hall . 

 The sale will be from 8am to 12 noon. We have access to 

set up from 7am. Cost for sellers will be $10 per table or 

$25 for 3 tables. Tables will be supplied but you will need to 

bring your own covers and chairs. Some club covers will be 

available. 

We will also need someone to man the door as there will 

be a gold coin donation for entry. Two members are re-

quired for general help and to answer questions. 

***********************************
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Club Contact Details 

Postal The Secretary 

7 St. Kilda Road 

Rivervale WA 6103 

Phone 0409 290 093 

E-mail samualwayneh@gmail.com 

 

Chairman Bob Wallis 9459 6425 

Vice-chairman Guy Weguelin 9339 4516 

Secretary Samual Hunn See above 

Treasurer Nigel Burgess 0407 028 497 

Committee Tony Lock 0417 909 705 

 Les Whiddett 9410 0290 

 Guy Weguelin 9339 4516 

 Dave Lampard 9447 1497 

 Robin Hicks 0407 386 066 

Newsletter Editor Arthur Cunniffe benchplane1@gmail.com 

   08 9387 6625 

Tool Sale Coordinator Nigel Burgess 0407 028 497 

Librarian Arthur Cunniffe 9387 6625 

Social Coordinator Committee  

Raffles David Lampard  

Website: http://sites.google.com/site/handtoolswa/  
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Two friends - Wim asked Jaap could he give him a hand 

working this monstrosity [ it can cut up to 6 1/2 cm deep ] 

and after a while Jaap stopped for a breather and says to 

ʝĜƌ ŴƶƶŦĜƖô "Ⱥ ȺĊ± ʗ"ȉŦ±Ɩ ˹ ȺĊĜȡ ȡȺ"ô± ɔƖƖ"ƌ±| ˺ ̄|ĜȺ 

ʘ"ȉŦ±Ɩ Ĝȡ ƌƶ±ĜŴĜŞŦ ʞ±ȉŦ˱̃ ĜƖ ƶɔȉ ǺĊȉ"ȡ± ʞ± ƌĜôĊȺ ȡ"ʲˮ ̄ ȺĊĜȡ 

ƌƶƖȡȺ±ȉ Ĝȡ bŴƶƶ|ʲ Ċ"ȉ| ʞƶȉŦ˱̅  ͽͽͽͽ ȡƶ ȺĊ± Ɩ"ƌ± ĉ±Ⱥ ʗ"ȉŦ±Ɩ 

came about ```` true story, maybe, I think, could be . 

There are many club members with skill to use the tools 

they collect. Gerry is one of them. He also has the re-

search techniques which enables him to see the small dif-

ferences in the progressive history of  Stanley tools and 

lŴ±"ȉŴʲ Ĝ|±ƖȺĜíʲ ±"lĊ ̃ȹʲǺ±̃˱ ĉĜȡ lƶŴŴ±lȺĜƶƖ ƶí ȠȺ"ƖŴ±ʲ 

planes and shaves is of tools which  have been restored to 

original condition and with his cabinet making skills he 

has them displayed in fine Jarrah cabinets. His story is one 

of bringing tools to their original glory.  

Editor: Thanks Gerry for 

your insight  and re-

search into one of the 

most interesting tools 

to pass through the 

Club auction. 
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Apr 8th Wood School 

Display 

Belmont Nigel Burgess 

Tel:0407 028 497 

Apr 22nd Annual Tool Sale Guildford 

Town Hall 

Nigel Burgess 

Tel:0407 028 497 

May 7th Moondyne  

Festival 

Toodyay Geoff Emms 

Tel: 9574 1814 

May 21st Wundowie  

Festival 

Show 

Grounds 

Geoff Emms 

Tel: 9574 1814 

EVENTS   

 

Belmont Wood School -Timber and trades Expo  

We need to confirm numbers of who will be displaying and 

selling at this event as we have limited space. We will also 

need some people on hand for answers to questions re 

age, type, restoration, cleaning, the use of tools, and what 

trade etc. as visitors are encouraged to bring down tools for 

show and they will be seeking information.  The event is on 

Saturday 8
th

 April from 9am to 3 pm. I hope to have set up 

details-(Possibly Friday night set up) before the meeting. 

Tool sale at April meeting  

ȹĊ±ȉ± ʞĜŴŴ b± " Ŵ"ȉô± ȅɔ"ƖȺĜȺʲ ƶí ȺƶƶŴȡ íȉƶƌ {±ȡƌƶƖ|̃ȡ    

collection which will be sold by auction with no reserves. 

They will be tools from previous sales as well as some tools 

not previously shown. The sale will be after the meeting . 

Guildford Vintage Fair ̚ You have missed this one but  a 

big crowd was all over the sales and display. Thanks to 

Guy, Maitland ,Willi, Geoff, Nigel and Robin for enjoying 

the day and to the members of rent a crowd who attended.  
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 WARREN DISTRICT SHOW  

On the way down to Manjimup I called in on Bill  to hand 

over some Club magazines. Joyce makes a good sponge 

cake and Bill has a great collection of tools. Like so many 

who have downsized, his shed is small but crowded with 

tools from Sydchrome tools in their tool boxes, Stanley 4 

1/2 planes [with a Falcon Pope included], and collections of 

screw drivers, braces, and many unusual tools mounted  

and displayed. Bill also generously donated tools to the 

Club to be shared. 

Four members and partners met in Manjimup for the dis-

play and sale of tools. We had a great spot with a view of 

the oval which had continuous horse events, log chop com-

Ǻ±ȺĜȺĜƶƖ "Ɩ| |ƶô ƶb±|Ĝ±Ɩl± |ĜȡǺŴ"ʲȡ˱ ʝĜȺĊ ȺĊ± ̂aȉ"l± Ƌ"Ɩ̃ 

in New Zealand  the actual day was quiet. There were the 

interested kids and  many ex mill workers who knew the 

tools but it was a day for casual chat. Last year had been 

the Centennial Show event and I suspect this time they 

were just beginning to wind up for the next.  
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This is the plane bought at the club auction and cleaned.  In 

the process one of the posts which had bowed was cut and 

re glued. No markings were found but because it had some 

features, such as a skate on the fence, a more detailed 

search was made and the Dutch option was  tried. 

As to why Het Varken was called a pig is interesting. One 

thought is that it was a difficult plane to use hence in the 

colloquial language of the tradesman it was a pig of a 

plane. Also it may have been seen to make a trough 

through the timber as would a pig in dirt.  

If it took two to work 

the plane it may well 

have had a poor 

reputation with the 

tradesman. 

Continued P.10  
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HET VARKEN [ Pre 1740 ] 

This is a Dutch plane which gave difficulties for the English 

Ⱥȉ"ƖȡŴ"Ⱥƶȉ íƶȉ ĜȺ Ĝȡ l"ŴŴ±| ̄ȹĊ± ǹĜô̅˱ ȹĊ± ȉ±í±ȉ±Ɩl± bƶƶŦ ̂ìƶɔȉ 

k±ƖȺɔȉĜ±ȡ ƶí {ɔȺlĊ ǹŴ"Ɩ±ȡ "Ɩ| ǹŴ"Ɩ±ƌ"Ŧ±ȉȡ̃ Ċ"ȡ ĜŴŴɔȡȺȉ"̘

tions of the pre 1740 plane. One can see small holes front 

and back which were for depth pins, the horn at the front is 

for someone to pull the plane as is the hole at the toe 

which allows a rope to be used. This is thought to be a non 

adjustable plane because the single skate appears to need 

a locating track. 

 

The illustration of the 

post 1740 Varken shows 

an adjustable depth 

stop. Also two holes 

which are for the posts 

of the adjustable fence 
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The Sunday trip home involved a navigation exercise to find 

the farm of one of our country members, Peter. Again the 

cake was great but a farm yard has the ability to spread old 

machines and vehicles over acres. It would appear that    

local farm clearing sales are a serious interest for Peter. 

However his tools were displayed carefully. Not just oil cans 

and chain saws, but historic layouts of spanner types, spark 

plugs, soldering irons, grease guns and signs. A collection 

which showed many hours of careful work.  Peter has some 

tools which defied naming and some unique to four gen-

erations of farmers who originally made a trek from Albany 

on bullock drays to open a farming district.  

One of the disadvantages of 

isolated living is that there is 

little protection when one is 

off the property  and unfor-

tunately farms are targets. 

We appreciated the chance 

to view his work and look 

forward to another visit.  

If you are planning a trip 

ask for details of our 

country members. 


